Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

November 22, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Mike Smith, Gil Finch, Mark Gross, Bob Roy
Absent:  Jason Call, Donna Laurent, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
Minutes
Mike Smith made the motion to approve the October 25, 2022, meeting minutes, seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Financial Report
The Board secretary reported on the budget workshop for 2023 with the Select Board she had attended to discuss next year’s proposed budget for the Planning Board and for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  Also attending were Planning Board member Jason Call and Zoning Board of Adjustment Chairman Kim Perry.  $8000. is being requested for the Planning Board and $4500 is being requested for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  The Select Board suggested that considering the hours that may be required to deal with the possible plans for the Waumbeck property the new owners may have, plus the requested increase in salary for the secretary, the two boards may want to consider increasing budget request for 2023 to a higher figure.  

Planning Board members considered the Select Board’s suggestion.  Both boards have experienced big increases in activity this past year.  The Planning Board’s expenditures are already nearing the total amount requested for 2022 and the Zoning Board of Adjustment’s expenditures are already at least $1000 over its 2022 budgeted amount.  After much discussion, Bob Roy made the motion to increase the budget request to $12,000. for the Planning Board and $6000. for the Zoning Board of Adjustment.  The motion was seconded by Mark Gross.  Discussing the motion, the Board members finally agreed if the numbers were deemed to be too high by the Select Board, it would be the Select Board’s decision to set the final dollar amount.  The vote to accept the motion on the table was approved unanimously.       

Communications

The Zoning Board of Adjustment heard an appeal from Connor Ziegler after he was denied a Special Exception to operate a short-term rental.  The Board voted to grant his request for a rehearing and scheduled it for December 1, 2002.  Two other Special Exceptions applications, one from Richard Garabedian to operate a 30-unit campground and one from Josh Eaton to operate a short-term rental, will also be heard on that date as well.
Other business

Board members discussed the current rates charged for fees on applications to the Planning Board.  To get a better picture, the Board secretary was asked to check to see what surrounding towns were charging on their applications and to try to calculate the average number of hours of her time that resulted from processing these applications to help the Board make any decisions.  Copies of fees charged by the towns of Whitefield, Lancaster and Twin Mountain were examined.  The Board secretary said it was difficult to estimate the number of hours required to deal with an application as some are dealt with quickly and others require hours for consultations, etc. even before a formal application comes before the Board.  And there are follow-ups such as registry filings and documents after the fact as well.  Also, other issues require time such as revision of the town’s Master Plan, warrant articles, research, answering inquiries from people about zoning, reports, etc.  The usual number of hours logged per month has been about 20 to 25 but in the past year that has jumped up to a high of 60.  At a minimum 5 to 6 hours are required to deal with an application is a very rough estimate.  The Board secretary also suggested since the Board was considering changing the fees, they consider updating the application forms for subdivision and boundary line applications.  Also, the fee charged for a merger of lots really doesn’t cover the time required to process it.   Mike Smith made the motion as follows:
Subdivisions and Boundary Line Adjustments be divided into two categories for fees.  One for Residential (single family or duplex) and one for those requiring a Special Exception as required in the Land Use Ordinance.

A Residential application would require a base application fee of $100. plus $20. per lot.  Advertising fee to be $100 and mailing notices to remain at $10 each.

An application requiring a Special Exception would require a base application of $200. Plus $40 per lot.  Advertising fee to be $100 and mailing notices to remain at $10 each.

The motion was seconded by Mark Gross.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Work will continue on these revisions at the next Board meeting.   

The Board’s next regular meeting date is December 13, 2022.   
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bob Roy.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

_______________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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